BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Award Program Trustees Meeting

January 20, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Jeff Jylkka (Director of Finance), Hunt Voelker 
Absent: Fire Chief Greg Voelker
Mr. Salafia called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Approval of Minutes: 
A motion was made by Mr. Voelker to approve the minutes from the Award Program Trustees Meeting on September 14, 2015; seconded by Mr. Jylkka.  Voted 3-0 in favor.
David Hass Death Benefits:  
A request had been put forth by Mr. Hass’s widow for death benefits from the Awards Program; she provided a death certificate and necessary paperwork.  In looking at past reports, Mr. Salafia noted that Mr. Hass is not vested in the program as he had only three “good years.” His current account balance was $3,611.72. Article 6, section 6.1(d) refers to payments for vested members only upon death, as do other items that Mr. Salafia has read regarding this. 

A motion was made by Mr. Voelker, seconded by Mr. Jylkka, to refer the matter to the Board of Fire Commissioners to draft a letter to Mrs. Hass for condolences and to inform her of the parameters of the plan. Voted 3-0 in favor.
Other Business:   
Mr. Jylkka asked if the Trustees needed to inform ACG as the funds will need to be redistributed. Mr. Salafia stated that he would forward this information to Rick at ACG along with the information he’ll be forwarding after the February Board of Fire Commissioners meeting.
Mr. Voelker asked about a ballpark for the 2015 Awards Program distribution. Mr. Salafia has a list that is not finalized currently, but stated that there are about 20 people that had good years. Discussion occurred on whether the $500 award should be changed and how that works with budget.
Mr. Voelker brought up how the calls are tracked for Fire Police only and CPR only. This will be discussed with the Fire Commissioners.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m..  
Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
